
ANNUAL REPORT OF THE 

CONTINUING EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

Date: April 24, 1987 

To< Faculty Senate 

From: Continuing Education Committee 

Membership of the committee 

Ex officio: Trenton Davis, representative for Vice Chancellor of 

rae Academic Affairs 

Wilbert Ball, Director of the Counseling Center 

Herman Phelps, Director of the Division of Continuing Education 
Non-voting resource capacity: Lucy Wright, Student Life 

Marilyn Miller, Academic Library Services (Chair) 
Therese Lawler, Nursing (Vice-Chair) 
Margaret Stangohr, Health Sciences Library (Secretary) 
John Daniels, Mathematics 

Jim Rees, Theatre Arts 

Committee meetings (dates and members absent) 

August 20, 1986 (Daniels) 
October 1, 1986 (Daniels, Miller) 
November 12, 1986 (Rees) 
December 10, 1986 - Subcommittee met 
March 25, 1987 (Daniels) 
April 22, 1987 - a called meeting but lacked quorum 

Date of reports to the Faculty Senate during the year 

None 

Specific instructions, if any, given to the committee by the Faculty 
Senate, other than those found in the committee's Constitutional charge. 

None 

A brief statement of committee organization, subcommittees, research 
activities, etc. 

Marilyn Miller, Chair 

Therese Lawler, Vice-Chair 

Margaret Stangohr, Secretary 

Subcommittee on Non-Credit Programs/Special Activities Coordination: 

Therese Lawler, Marilyn Miller, Jim Rees  



VII. List of committee accomplishments including recommendations made to 
agencies other than the Faculty Senate, 

Committee reviewed the Division of Continuing Education's Annual 
Report and goals for 1986/87. It received reports on new continuing 
education programs and on activities of the University College program. 

Committee was pleased that on-going focus of attention and efforts 
regarding the need for a sound financial basis for continuing education 
are resulting in further progress. The Budget Committee of the UNC 
Faculty Assembly is now studying continuing education program funding on 
various campuses with the objective of requesting full funding. 

Committee received status update from the chair of the Committee to 
Study Extended Campus Library Services, which was the result of a 
Continuing Education Committee recommendation in the prior year. A 
questionnaire sent to faculty who teach off campus classes will be 
analyzed as part of the assessment of library support needs for off- 
campus credit courses. 

Committee submitted request to Committee on Committees to change 
membership and quorum sections of Committee's charge. 

Major concern of the Committee was with the need for central 
coordination of all non-credit programs and special activities at ECU. A 
subcommittee appointed to pursue the issue further prepared a draft which 
is ready for review and discussion by the Committee as a whole. 

Citation of the resolution numbers of Senate resolutions that originated 
with the committee. 

None 

Proposals and/or business to be carried over to next year. 

Committee should follow status of work for a State-supported 
financial structure for continued progress. 

Committee should review and discuss draft for final preparation of 
document on central coordination of non-credit programs and special 
activities. 

Committee should follow-up with Committee on Committees on 
membership and quorum section changes. 

Committee should keep abreast of work of Committee to Study Extended 
Campus Library Services. 

Evaluation of the committee 

A. Structure: good, but need change in membership and quorum sections 
to reflect actual structural workings 

B. Duties: clear 

C. Functions: quite well 

D. Personnel: functional, interested and supportive  



& XI. Suggestions for improving the effectiveness of the committee 

None 

Signed: Chairperson 

Secretary 

 


